
LEGAL NOTICE - PUBLIC HEARING


	 Be it advised that in March of 2010, the South Salem Fire District, 
“District”, did establish “The Repair Reserve Fund” of the South Salem District, 
(“Repair Reserve Fund”), to finance the cost of repairs of capital improvements, or 
for equipment relative to the South Salem Fire Department, provided such repairs 
are of a type that does not occur on an annual or a shorter term interval basis. 


	 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Fire Commissioners of 
the South Salem Fire District, at the South Salem Fire House, 1190 Route 35, in 
the Town of Lewisboro, pursuant to Section 6-d of the General Municipal Law of 
the State of New York, announce a public hearing to consider the appropriation of 
up to $287,000 from the South Salem Fire District Repair Reserve Fund, to fund 
the estimated cost of Rear Entrance Interior and Exterior Alterations at the South 
Salem Fire House. The District has solicited sealed bids for the project and the 
winning bid is Jennings Co. Inc with a bid cost of $267,000, with additional funds 
from the Repair Reserve to cover Architect Construction Supervision of the 
project.  


	 The Public hearing will be held at the South Salem Fire House, 1190 Route 
35 in the Town of Lewisboro, on April 14, 2025 at 7:00 P.M., prevailing time, and 
all persons having an interest in said matter will have the opportunity to be heard 
therein.  The Board expect to award the project at the regularly scheduled monthly 
District meeting that follows.


Dated: April 2, 2025


Beth A. Mansfield, Secretary


South Salem Fire District


